

NINTH JUDICIAL COMMITTEE

Box 70, Gedney Station
White Plains, New York 10605-0070
Tele: (914) 997-8105 / Fax: (914) 684-6554

By Fax: 212-371-1658

June 9, 1992

Bernard W. Nussbaum, President Federal Bar Council

Dear President Nussbaum:

We note in yesterday's <u>Law Journal</u> that a meeting of the Federal Bar Council will be held today at 5:30 p.m.

We hope that you will present to the members of the Federal Bar Council the materials we hand-transmitted to your office on May 28, 1992. The serious failure of the screening process as it relates to federal judicial nominees—which those materials document—deserves a priority position on your agenda.

Yours for a quality judiciary,

ELENA RUTH SASSOWER

Coordinator, Ninth Judicial Committee

Elena Ratt Sassolve